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Mr. President and fellow Councilors,
Last evening, the Committee on Local Section Activities (LSAC) presented the 2017 Awards for Outstanding Performance for Local Sections at the 20th Annual ChemLuminary Awards celebration.  I am pleased to announce the award-winning sections as shown on the slide [SLIDE ONE].  Will the Councilors from the Kentucky Lake, Savannah River, Midland, Indiana, San Diego and New York local sections please stand to be recognized for their outstanding performance?   

[SLIDE TWO] In addition to the Outstanding Performance Awards, LSAC was pleased to present awards to the following local sections: Midland, Indiana Toledo and New York.  

LSAC is concluding its review of the 2017 local section annual reports.  174 of the 185 local sections have completed their annual reports, and the committee is working to assist the remaining sections to ensure their submission.  LSAC reviewer evaluations are available and can be accessed by section officers via the Forms Online Report Management System (FORMS).  Local section officers are encouraged to read their annual report reviews and contact their LSAC reviewer if they have any questions. 

The 2018 Local Section Annual Report forms will be available beginning November 1, 2018.  The deadline for submitting annual reports is February 15, 2019.  However, local sections are reminded that the FORMS system is available year round for reporting activities and events as they occur.  
[SLIDE THREE] LSAC’s Grants and Awards Subcommittee received 20 proposals for the June 1st deadline for Innovative Program Grants (IPGs).  Seventeen grants will be awarded for a total of $42,350 -- bringing the total awarded for IPGs in 2018 to $86,320.  
LSAC is pleased to announce the continuation of the Members Engaging Through Technology (METT) grants program. METT grants are intended to assist local sections in harnessing technology to engage members and fulfill local section goals and activities.  Proposals may include but are not limited to enabling remote attendance for local section meetings, enhancing or establishing a local section’s social media presence and enabling virtual networking opportunities for local section members.  The call for METT grant applications will be issued after Labor Day with a mid-October deadline for applications. 

[SLIDE FOUR] LSAC is pleased to announce that the Technology Resources Guide will be published on the ACS Network in September. This guide provides practical and detailed information for best practices on electronic elections, event marketing, social media and overall communication strategies for ACS component groups. 

LSAC is in the process of reviewing the procedures for the Local Section Dues Pool allocation and will present a recommendation to Council at the Spring meeting.    
Mr. President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.  
Jason Ritchie
Chair, Committee on Local Section Activities
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